


September 28, 2022
A meeting of the Cranberry – Venango County General Authority was held September 6, 2022. At 12:04 the meeting was called to order by Mike Deibert.  Members in attendance were Mike R. Erwin, Gary Kulling and Mike Deibert.  Also attending were Heather Hepler, Mike D. Erwin, and Eric Heil (Cranberry Township), James Greenfield (Solicitor) and Kyle Schwabenbauer (EADS Group).
Mike Erwin made a motion to adopt the agenda, Gary Kulling seconded the motion, all in favor.  Motion carried.  Mike Erwin made a motion to approve the minutes from last month’s meeting, Gary Kulling seconded the motion, all in favor.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS
Township residents Peter Disque and Brian Ruhlman attended the meeting.  Mr. Disque stated that he represents approximately 60 homeowners from Route 62 to the intersection of Route 157 and Horsecreek Road.  He is inquiring about the possibility of adding sewer services to these homes.  After discussion, it was decided that the Authority would look into it further.  
Mr. Ruhlman was the previous owner of 140 Country Lane and put in a 2” pump line during his ownership, he is inquiring about adding an additional sewer connection to that private line to service 176 Country Lane.  Jim Greenfield said that under the new rules and regulations it is not allowed to put in a private line and attach more than one line to it, but we have no jurisdiction over current private lines.  He asked about paying fees since he’s already paid once, the board told him that each home that ties into the system must pay connection fees.
OLD BUSINESS
Intermunicipal Sewer Agreement
Matt Wolford has a call into Oil City, waiting on a response.
Mall WTP
There has been no response from Mr. Verdi, all but 3 mall owners have been served.  Jim sent out 3rd request on August 30. After discussion the board decided to proceed with Eminent Domain.
EADS submitted he Pennvest application on 8/3, comments and requests from them came back on 8/9 and resubmitted on 8/18 with additional information requested. The preliminary design will be available to view at next month’s meeting.  
On 8/24 the well #1 stopped working, Moody’s pulled and replaced the following day with well # 2 pump that has been on reserve status.  
Compliance
The Water Allocation Permit Compliance was submitted on August 15 and Kyle received confirmation from Karen Unruh at DEP that it had been received.
Ranch Street Pump Station
Mike will order the impellers.
Rules & Regs
Discussion took place about the return check fee, and it was decided to keep it the same amount as the Township fee which is $25.  Also discussed was the water delinquency fee, Eric suggested leaving it as is at $25 for shut off and $25 for turn on.  Mike Erwin made a motion to change the return check fee to $25 and the off/on fee to $25 each, Gary Kulling seconded, all in favor.  Motion carried. Eric is going to present the Rules & regulation to the Supervisors this week. 
Mike Erwin made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:00, Gary Kulling seconded, all in favor.  Motion carried.

Next meeting:  October 4, 2022
Respectfully submitted by:  Heather Hepler




